




























To: Gerald.gubatan@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-
dawson@lacity.org; cd10@lacity.org; councilmember.yaroslavsky@lacity.org; 
councilmember.lee@lacity.org; councilmember.padilla@lacity.org; albizael.delvalle@lacity.org; 
hakeem.parke-davis@lacity.org; dylan.sittig@lacity.org; dan.rosales@lacity.org; 
Alexandra.leard@lacity.org; lamont.cobb@lacity.org; nayda.cantabrana@lacity.org

CC: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org

BCC: cindy@therendon.com; jchew@marathon-com.com

Subject:  The Rendon Hotel // 2053-2055 E. 7th St

Body of email:

Councilmember Marqueece Harris-Dawson
Chair, Planning and Land Use Management Committee 
200 N. Main St., Room 450 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
RE: The Rendon Hotel // CF: 22-1162 
  
Dear Honorable Chair, 
  
My name is Heaven aka Juan Carlos Muñoz Hernandez, and I am writing to share my admiration 
for and support of the Rendon Hotel project in the DTLA Arts District. I was raised in the Pico 
Aliso housing projects of Boyle Heights, not far from where the Rendon Hotel is proposed. 
Exposed to graffiti and mural art at an early age, I have first handedly witnessed the power of 
art and what it has done for myself and those around me, especially with the opportunities that 
have allowed me to grow as an artist and individual. 
 
One of these transformative opportunities has been to work with artists Ralph and Maria Ziman 
on Hidden Rooms, an event they put on to activate the historic Rendon Hotel. I was lucky to be 
one of 85+ artists selected to create a site-specific installation for this immersive event, which 
brought hundreds of artists, community sponsors and guests from all over LA together.  
 
During this period, Ralph and Maria illustrated their true love for the arts and community 
building, as they brought together artists from all genres, bridging the gap between graffiti 
artists and established fine artists, amongst different generations, and different neighborhoods 
of LA. Because of this event, I was able to make authentic connections with artists who I 
probably wouldn’t have met otherwise, and created memories that will last me a lifetime. They 
fostered an artist-in-residence style environment where everyone was so passionate and 



excited to be working simultaneously amongst one another, that we all pushed our practice to 
the utmost levels. They encouraged all of us to create without boundaries, allowing a freedom 
of expression that can be difficult to come by in the art world. 

I have Ralph and Maria to thank for giving me, and many other artists, this chance to grow in 
our artistic careers. They deserve full support for the proposed Rendon Hotel. A renovation of 
the 100+ year hotel will allow the Arts District to remain true to its name, and continue to open 
the doors for artists of this and upcoming generations. I know that my younger self would be so 
grateful to see a project like this come to life when I was growing up in Boyle Heights. Our city 
deserves champions like them, who truly give back to the community, and should support them 
any way we can.

I am so grateful to have met them and know they are doing important work in the community. 
Please approve the Rendon Hotel project.

Thank you for your consideration. 

Respectfully submitted,

HEAVEN 
Juan Carlos Muñoz Hernandez  







301 Moon Clinton Road, Moon Township (Pittsburgh), PA 15108 U.S.A. 

WWW.DTCARE.ORG 

DTCare’s Mission: 

DTCare intends to leave the world a better place than we found it by elevating and empowering disadvantaged 
communities across the globe through creating unique opportunities for employment, education, job training, 

local awareness, capacity building, and celebrating diversity within the communities we affect.

Date: 
October 12, 2023
 
Reference:  
ENV-2017-4735-MND Support Letter 
 
Dear Honorable Chair, 
 
I am writing to express my full support for the proposed Rendon Hotel project in the Arts 
District, joining a chorus of voices enthusiastic about this endeavor. 
 
The project's vision encompasses the revitalization of the historic, over 100-year-old El 
Sol Hotel and its transformation into an art-focused hotel, thereby contributing 
significantly to the vibrancy of the burgeoning Arts District. The plans set forth an 
impressive dual approach: the adaptive reuse of the existing, dilapidated structure, 
coupled with the construction of a new, 15-story addition. 
 
Upon completion, the Rendon Hotel project will not only offer much-needed guest 
accommodations but, more importantly, it will breathe new life into the Arts District. The 
establishment's plans include artist-in-residence studios, an art gallery, a restaurant, 
and a bar. These elements are poised to reinvigorate the Arts District, preserving and 
enhancing its unique character and history. Furthermore, it promises to open doors for 
future generations of artists. 

What truly resonates with this initiative is the fusion of art and community engagement. 
The dynamic husband-and-wife team behind this project, Ralph Ziman and Maria 
Greenshields-Ziman, are not only local artists but also active community members 



deeply rooted in the Arts District. They have harnessed the existing Rendon Hotel 
space to host numerous pop-up art events, which have doubled as fundraisers, raising 
over $130,000 for local nonprofit organizations including Art Share L.A., Cornerstone 
Theater Company, Institute of Contemporary Art (ICA LA), and Inner-City Arts.  
 
The commitment to providing new art studios, gallery space, and an artist-in-residency 
program with studio spaces in the hotel exemplifies the true spirit of giving back to one's 
community. 
 
Moreover, the scarcity of hotel rooms in the Arts District makes this project even more 
pivotal. Given its strategic proximity to Downtown LA and the continuously expanding 
array of local entertainment options, it is imperative that we welcome more visitors to 
this vibrant part of the city. Remarkably, the Rendon Hotel project is ideally situated, 
causing no displacement of existing residential, commercial, or industrial uses. 
 
This former hotel space holds the potential to serve the Arts District community and the 
artists who call it home. I implore you to grant your approval to the Rendon Hotel 
project. 
 
Thank you for your thoughtful consideration. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marco Gruelle 
President, DTCare   
 


